
Dear parents, carers and children, 

There’s no getting away from the fact that Christmas is on its way! Oh no, it’s not… Oh yes, it is… Sorry, it seems 

that I’m still in the panto spirit after our trip yesterday. We had an amazing day at the pantomime, although it was 

a bit like a rewrite of Trains, Planes and Automobiles… Despite the Hovercraft being cancelled, having to wait an 

hour for the next Fastcat, having to walk a longer route to the theatre  (despite desperately trying to commandeer 

coaches who could take us last minute to the theatre), we eventually made it there in time to enjoy the show. The 

children did remarkably well, especially on the rough seas and walking down the interminably long pier in the driving rain on the way back, 

and I give them full credit for showing resilience and fortitude of spirit. Their behaviour throughout the whole day was impeccable, and they 

did us proud. Today was full of talk of the pantomime: who their favourite character was (overwhelmingly Mrs Smee, the dame), what their 

favourite moment was in the panto, which of the amazingly extravagant costumes they liked, and which of the fun songs and dances they 

enjoyed taking part in. I’d like to thank the children for being so well-behaved and taking part with gusto, as well as all the staff who pulled 

out all the stops to ensure that the children had a good time. 

On Wednesday evening, our head pupils, Charlie and Arya, also did us proud. They were local celebrities,      

having been asked by Rev Jackie to turn on the lights at the Christmas Tree Festival. They were honoured to do 

this, and Jackie told me that they undertook their task with conscientious enthusiasm and were a credit to 

Brighstone School.  

All our children have made decorations for our school tree displayed in St Mary’s Church as part of the      

Christmas Tree Festival. Each class focused on one of our school values of Love, Courage and Respect. Please do go and visit 

the Festival; all the trees are beautiful to see, and so creative.  

Our choir will be taking part in the Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church on Sunday 10th at 7pm. We wish them all the best (break a 

leg!) and look forward to seeing them perform.  

Thank you to all of you who brought in a donation for the BSA hampers today. Tickets are on sale with some fantastic prizes to be won.  

Today, we sent out an email from the Children’s Commissioner for England, Dame Rachel de Souza, who has launched The Big Ambition, a 

national survey of children and young people across England. The Big Ambition aims to hear from children across England on what they 

think is important! The Children’s Commissioner wants to take children’s thoughts, opinions and ideas to decision-makers, to make sure that 

the Government hears young people’s voices on what they think needs to be done to make children’s lives better in England. Please support 

your child/ren in filling in this survey, so they get their voices heard.  

There is lots going on over the next week or so. Please do have a look in this Buzz, as well as on our Facebook page, where you 

will find all the dates and reminders.  

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving 

Through Love, Courage and 

Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about ‘Advent: Believing God has a plan for our lives’. 

We learnt about the meaning of the 

word advent, where it comes from, 

and why the church colour for        

Advent is purple. 

 

We then looked at and discussed this painting by 

Brother Angelico, a monk who lived 600 years 

ago. We talked about how Mary put her trust in 

God, who had a plan for her life. We also talked 

about the symbolism in the painting.  

What can you spot? What might they represent 

or symbolise? 

 

Loving God, 

We thank you for Mary’s trust in you. 

Help us to trust you 

To lead us and direct us 

throughout our lives. 

Amen 

“Two people are better than one… 

If one person falls, the other can reach out to 

help. “ 

Ecclesiastes 4.9-10 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation from a 

child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Mrs Green recommends: 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 4th December 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.05% 

Late marks this week: 7 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

I recommend this book 

because it shows how they 

built this community    

together. I visited this  

island, and it was really 

evocative to see the places 

where the leper             

community lived. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Beef burger Roast Turkey Beef Bolognese Fish fingers Option 1 

Tomato pasta Veggie burger Veggie pastry roll Veggie Bolognese Quorn nuggets Option 2 

Dessert Choc brownie Crispy bar Flapjack Fruit cake Ice cream 

An evocatively told story of four 

generations rent by war, illicit 

love, violence and leprosy, from 

the thirties through the war, to the 

present day. The book follows 

Alexis on a journey to find out 

about her mother Sofia's past in 

Crete.  



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

This time of year is supposed to be filled with happiness and joy, but 
how many of us are worried and stressed about meeting the  

expectations for a perfect Christmas?  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember: the best gift you can give someone is your time  





 



      



School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

• Sunday 10th December: Stars of Wonder concert in St Mary’s Church at 7pm 

• Tuesday 12th December: Nativity (1.30pm) 

• Wednesday 13th December: Nativity (6pm) 

• Thursday 14th December: Christingle service (2pm) and Christmas Jumper Day 

• Friday 15th December: Christmas Disco and Craft Market (BSA) 

• Tuesday 19th December: Last day of term; Christmas Dinner Day; Christmas 

Mufti 

• Wednesday 20th December - Monday 1st January: Christmas holidays 

• Tuesday 2nd January: Back to school 

• Friday 9th February: Last day of term 

• Monday 12th - Friday 16th February: Half term 

• Monday 19th February: Back to school 

• Tuesday 5th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Wednesday 6th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

• Thursday 7th March: World Book Day 

• Thursday 28th March: Last day of term 

• Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April: Easter holidays 

• Monday 15th April: Back to school 

• W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

• Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

• Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

• Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

• Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

• Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

• Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


